
             FOR THE BIRDS 
 

 Heritage Glen Homeowners’ Association Newsletter 

 Autumn 2006 
 

   SUMMER GATHERING 
 
    Our third annual get-together for 
Heritage Glen residents was again 
successful, with 70 neighbors in 
attendance.  The food was excellent 
and plentiful, and the ice-breaker 
game was fun.  It’s a good way to learn 
a little more about the people living 
near us – we have some wonderful 
neighbors!  Residents who have not 
attended these events should 
consider doing so next summer. 
 
    Since we had very warm weather all 
three years of this event, would you 
prefer our get-together be held in 
either mid-June or early September?  
Please let us know!   
 
    Contact any Social Committee 
member with your preference. 
 
    Joan Anderson 702-4241 
    Kathy Brolly   735-8918 
    Rose Duncan   459-3558 
    Marie Elverum   Bd. Liaison 735-1346 
    Louise Jacobs  731-0764 
    Lavon Jalonack  501-8004 
    Susan Kallman    734-0887 
    Betty Koreltz  Chairperson  501-0897 
    Kathy Phyle   734-9510 
    Sharon Shumaker  735-8532 
    Dorothy Werner  738-2128 
 

 

     EVENING WALKS  
 
    The Tuesday evening walks have 
been less successful, possibly due to 
the hot weather and occasional rain.  
Social Committee members and their 
spouses have been the majority of the 
walkers taking advantage of the 
exercise and companionship.   
 
    Let’s meet for a comfortable-paced 
walk at 7:00 p.m. each Tuesday 
evening at the corner of Woodduck 
and Bluebird Lane (in front of 471 
Bluebird Lane) unless it’s raining.  
Walking is good for you!     
 
 

 WINE TASTING CHANGE  
 

    Due to problems with location 
availability, our Wine-Tasting event 
date has been changed from August 
to September 9, 2006, at 7:00 p.m. at 
304 Blue Heron Lane. 
 
    Please join us!  Bring a bottle of 
wine and a “finger food” to munch on 
and cleanse your palate.  A flier will 
be distributed in early September to 
remind you again of the date. 
 
 
 
 



    ANNUAL MEETING 
 
    Watch your mail for notification by 
Personal Touch of the annual HG 
homeowners meeting. 
 
 

    ELECTION JUDGES  
 
    If you are interested in becoming 
an election judge in Woodbury, 
contact Pat Gillen (Washington County 
Elections) at (651) 430-6790 for 
information regarding the upcoming or 
future elections. 
  
 

 “HOUSEKEEPING” ITEMS  
 

1. The City of Woodbury regularly 
patrols neighborhoods checking 
on outdoor lawn watering.   
Sprinkling for Heritage Glen is 
designated for even-numbered 
days only.  Regulations prohibit 
watering between 12:00 noon 
and 5:00 p.m.  If you choose to 
water the lawn around your 
home, please follow the city 
regulations.  Homeowners in 
violation of city code will be 
assessed fines beginning at 
$25.00, increasing for each 
successive violation. 

 
2. Because of the upcoming Labor 

Day holiday, trash and recycling 
will be picked up on Friday, 
September 8.  To determine 

day-late pickup on weeks that 
include a national holiday, check 
Maroney’s Sanitation website at 
www.maroneysinc.com or call 
(651) 439-7279.   

 
3. Some residents have been 

driving over sprinkler heads 
and/or parking partially on the 
lawns.  Grassy areas should not 
be used for parking; the cost 
for repair of damage caused by 
residents may be billed to that 
particular household. 

 
 

        CELEBRATIONS    
 

    If you have a special anniversary, 
birthday, birth or adoption of a baby, 
or another memorable occasion, please 
notify any Social Committee member.   
We’d also like to welcome new 
homeowners so please let us know who 
you are! 
 
    Congratulations to Laurie and Gary 
Anderson on the birth of their fist 
grandchild, Charles Vincent Toensing 
on May 18. 
 
 

    MONEYSAVERS  
 

• Free grocery coupon website:  
www.thecouponmom.com 

 
• For a 4-week trial membership 

go to www.thegrocerygame.com. 



Cost is $1.00 to obtain grocery 
coupons.  

 
• An online shoe store with no 

shipping costs to receive your 
order and no shipping costs to 
return it, no questions asked, is 
www.zappos.com.   

 
• Access www.shoplocal.com for 

sale prices at local stores 
without wasting costly gasoline 
driving around and comparing 
prices.  

 
 

      CONTACT NAMES   
 

    Following are the names and 
numbers of committee members for 
any issues or concerns you wish to 
address directly: 
 
   BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 
 
     Mary Schmitz     President 
     Susan Kallman     Vice Pres. 734-0887 
     Lee Lowery         Treasurer 735-3369 
    Marie Elverum    Secretary 735-1346 
     Ron Bailey           At Large 702-2645 

 

   ARCHITECTURAL COMMITTEE: 
 
    Joan Anderson  702-4241 
   Rob Blocker   738-7676 
   Louise Jacobs  Chairperson 731-0764 
   Susan Kallman 734-0887 
    Lee Lowery   Board Liaison 735-3369 
    Kathy Phyle   734-9510 
 
    MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE: 
 
    Joan Anderson  702-4241 

    Jim Auer   731-7693 
    Pete Backlund  702-4612 
    Ron Bailey   Board Liaison 702-2645 
    Kathy Brolly   735-8918 
    Ray Buczkowski  702-6461 
    Jim Jacobs    Chairperson 731-0764 
    Fran Koreltz   501-0897 
    Kathy Phyle   734-9510 
    John Rousseau  735-2961 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
RESOURCE EXCHANGE 
     CORNER  
 

    Do you know a good painter, 
carpenter or other trades person 
whom you’d recommend to others?  
Please call Betty Koreltz at 501-0897 
or e-mail fbkoreltz@comcast.net with 
this information. 
 
    We have a recommendation for: 
 

 
    Remember to properly request any 
architectural changes using the 
Architectural Change Petition Form. 

 Architectural Renovations, Inc. 
    Design/Build  -  Joe Bradac 
       Office (651) 426-1341 
          Cell (612) 791-1736 


